PPCMA Update 03-23-07
Dear PPCMA Members:

More Pecan meetings this week, so let's jump right in.

House Committee (03-19-07)
The House Committee, chaired by Sally Baker, met Monday afternoon. The meeting began with the committee taking a walking tour of the 19th Hole, Teen Room and Locker Rooms. Plans are being formulated to renovate some of these areas.

No report or cost estimate was available for the Lobby renovation plans at this time. Sally indicated she would like to do the first floor halls in the Summer, and do the Lobby area in the Fall. She reiterated we are now waiting on figures.

Sally stated that so far, all the renovation work done to date has cost less that $255,000. One committee member asked if she had a breakdown of the expenditures by area and Sally said no, she had the totals by item, i.e. carpeting, etc. The carpet expenditures were $1000 less than what had been initially estimated.

Tile samples for the Teen Room and Locker Rooms were shown, which have a "slip rating" of 3. It was stated that the tile work would cost $15,000, and Lone Star Tile would do the work.

Currently there is 500 yards of excess carpeting available, which will be enough to carpet two rooms, the stairs and the Library. Sally said she wanted the halls carpeted, but others on the committee said they did not.

Michael Bartholomew gave a report. The Pool Decking Project will go to Finance this week, requesting $25,000. Bids are being finalized to repaint the Clubhouse exterior, replace bad wood and spruce up the Gazebo for an upcoming wedding.

After Michael's report, it was mentioned that some people have complained about hitting their heads on the chandeliers, and  that all tables must be placed directly under the chandeliers. Another issue was the need to have chairs with rollers in the Dining Room. The recently purchased furniture does not, and it was reported that members are having difficulty sliding their chairs in and out. Special casters would now be needed as the table height has already been selected. One  member suggested using glides rather than rollers on the carpeted areas to make it easier for some folks to slide the chairs in and out.  

The next House Committee meeting is scheduled for Monday April 16th.

Finance Committee (03-20-07)

On Tuesday Finance met, chaired by Don Crocker. 

Mitch Tyra and Bob Osterling reviewed four Capital Authorization for Expenditures (AFEs), as follows.
· A capital request to purchase a replacement tractor and mower, totaling $43,734 plus tax . As previously discussed in an earlier meeting, a tractor that would allow PPOA to mow on inclines was desired. Mitch will go back and finalize which brand to go with, either Deere or New Holland. There is a general feeling that Deere will be a better machine in the long run, and although there was a slight price difference, Deere may be the better life cycle cost option, particularly since most of the other equipment is Deere, and there may be some synergies with maintenance. Mitch will go back and work the pricing a little harder with Deere, emphasizing the other major Deere purchases made recently.
· A proposal for $29,000 ($25,000 for decking plus $4,000 for taxes and miscellaneous items) to replace the very worn deck now in place at the pool. In the discussion, other items that may make sense to replace at the same time were identified, such as the diving board frame that had been repaired by welding. Mitch agreed to have the successful pool bidder, Seahorse Pools of Granbury, look at the diving board from a safety perspective. Don requested the color of the pool decking be run by the House Committee.
· An AFE for $50,000 was presented to repaint the exterior of the Clubhouse and Gazebo, along with the repair of any deteriorated wood. Michael mentioned that a Structural Engineer has now reviewed the structural integrity of the Clubhouse, and found it to be acceptable. The paint to be used will be Sherwin Williams commercial grade, with a 20 year warranty. Trice will be the recommended bidder based on the best pricing. It was mentioned that there may be some safety codes involving the upstairs balcony guard rail spacing, that in the event renovation expenditures are made on the building above a certain threshold, the guard rail spacing may have to be tightened.
· An AFE to replace the now worn out copier located behind the Front Desk. The recommendation was for a Sharp MX2700 Color Copier, with a purchase cost of $9,379.05. Maintenance plan costs are usage based at 1 cent per black & white page, and 7 cents per color page. The low bidder was Digital Solutions. Figures to lease the machine were far in excess of the purchase, and still included the variable maintenance costs. The committee all felt purchase was justified.

Motions were made on all of the above projects that recommend board approval of the AFEs.
· An AFE to replace the gasoline dispensers at the Marina was then presented. The requested amount of $18,000 was to cover the purchase and installation of “refurbished” dispensers, as opposed to new ones. It was stated that the current system was at the end of its’ useful life, and had been installed about seven years ago. Some questions came up regarding what warranty was available on the refurbished dispensers, how they compared in cost to new ones and whether we could get any salvage value from the refurbishing company for our existing equipment. Management said they were not prepared to answer these questions, and would have to table this AFE until answers were available. 

After discussing the AFEs, the committee suggested to Michael that an AFE database be set up so that project histories could be easily tracked. It was noted that a way to assign AFE numbers needed to be developed.

Bob Osterling discussed some key points of the monthly financial report. He noted that revenues were above budget by $6.6K for February, but under budget by $7.6K for the year. The shortfall is primarily due to lower gasoline revenues at the Marina and the timing of vehicle sticker revenue. Road permit fees are up. PPOA has not been able to close the combined sale of all PPOA lots due to a single builder due to title issues on five lots. This should be resolved. He noted that revenues from Charter Cable were $21,000 over budget. 

For F&B he noted revenues were $9K over budget, however F&B net losses for the month were about $21,000, or $6,500 worse than budgeted. Cost of Goods Sold were 45.4% versus 43.3% budgeted for food, and 35.9% versus 33.3% for liquor. Cost of Goods Sold are trending down because February contains two months of the old menu and two months of the new menu. Michael said some complaints were coming in about the increased prices. Labor for F&B is over budget for the year. For the Full Year 2007, Bob now projects F&B will lose $120,000 versus the $80,000 budgeted loss. This he attributes to primarily higher labor costs.

A second month's electric bill for the Community Center has now come in, and was $7,900. It was noted that this was for a warmer period of time than the previous $8,000 bill last month. Michael noted that the issue is currently under investigation.

On an total PPOA operating profit basis, February was $20,905 versus a budget of $2,782.

A very lively and heated discussion regarding non revenue use of the Inn by PPOA employees occurred. While management assured the committee that no revenue has been lost due to this practice, they however stated that they have no idea how much employee use there has been. They will be looking into a question regarding whether or not any income should be imputed to any employees for use of the Inn. 

Bob reported that for the FY 2007, PPOA net income is forecast to be $127K, versus a budget of $106K. This includes an additional $50K in Community Center utility costs and no additional staffing at the Center. The desirability of having two adults present at all times from a “child protection” liability standpoint was mentioned, and Bob said no added staffing had been included.

It was mentioned that at the recent Infrastructure Committee meeting, the committee was very concerned to have learned that Road Impact Permit Fees go into the General PPOA fund and are not “dedicated” for road maintenance. Michael said while the funds are “designated” they are not dedicated, and do go into the General Fund. 

The next Finance Committee meeting is scheduled for April 24th at 9 am.



Board Workshop (03-21-07)

The Board of Directors March Workshop, the first under the new leadership, was opened by new Board President Gary Guffey in a very positive manner.  Several formalities were first announced.  Mr. Kellough has resigned from the Board for health reasons and was replaced by Billie Henderson.  She was sworn in on 3/8/07.  The RV, Boat and Trailer Parking Temporary Restraining Order (TRO) hearing is scheduled for 3/29/07 at the Johnson County Courthouse in Cleburne, at 1:30 pm.  

Mr. Guffey commented that this new Board intended to conduct their activity and meetings in as much of an open manner as possible without stepping on the integrity of the Board.  He did discuss the closed Monday Board meetings as necessary and allowed under the By-Laws and by policy, in order that the Board members be able to interact and discuss the activities of the various Committees.  He assured the members that no “secret votes” were undertaken at these meetings, although these meetings were not minuted and no decisions were made at these meetings.

The individual Committee reports were presented as follows:

ACC:  The committee recommended to the Board that the requested variance request (directional facing of the garage doors) at 9600 Taxiway be approved.  The previous variance for this construction to the former owner, which was approved by the Board, was deemed to stay with the individual until such time as the construction is completed.  Therefore this new variance approval was necessary.

By-Laws:  Chairman Joe Westover stated that Mr. Tyra would review the Section 5 changes to the Rules and Regulations later on in the Workshop.  He went on to say that his committee was reviewing other changes and modifications to the balance of the Rules and would present those to the Board upon completion.  Chairman Westover also made a recommendation that the Board consider using the By-Laws Committee for all Rules and Regulations and any Policy changes in order to best limit any contradiction issues between the various documents.  

Finance:  Chairman Don Crocker stated that from an operational standpoint, things were on track and that in the first five months, there was a positive cash flow of about $35,000.  He announced that for the first time in his three years on the committee Food and Beverage had exceeded its’ monthly forecasted revenue.  Although costs of sales where also up, it was his opinion that Food and Beverage should be allowed to operate for a few months under the new menu and management before being scrutinized further.  If at that time the conditions warranted, the matter would again be reviewed. 

The Community Center looked like it would take about $139,000 to operate (for the year).  Possibly another $50,000 might be needed beyond this figure, but this amount is being watched closely.

The Five Year Forecast, updated quarterly (next update due in April) currently looks like we’ll have a positive cash flow of about $120,000 for the year 2007.  

The capital package included recommendations for approval by the Board of a not to exceed figure of $43,734 plus tax for the tractor and boom mower.  The Clubhouse exterior project recommended approval of about $48,000 to include painting and some wood repair work.  Regarding the Pool Deck proposal, he recommended approval of $29,000, which will require selection of size, texture and color.  The House Committee was to be involved in some of these selections.  The Committee was recommending approval of about $10,000 for an office printer.  The Marina gas pump item was tabled due to incomplete data.  

There had been some $800,000 in approvals for 2005, $660,000 in 2006, and so far in 2007 the committee had recommended approvals of $528,000.  Between other items currently being considered, it looked like another $150,000 was possible for this current year.

There was some discussion of the allocated but not yet spent amounts, but in Mr. Crocker’s opinion, things were running okay.

Adding a personal note to his presentation to the Board,   he stated that some members of his committee were reluctant to sign up for his and perhaps other committees because of the possibility of “vigilante attacks”.  He went on to say that he had assured his committee that any incorrectly quoted member, or comments taken out of context, would spell the end of guests being allowed to attend such meetings.  As he put it, this was not a threat, it was a promise.  

LENMO:  Ron Keeney informed the Board and the audience that the engineers were coming in to look at what caused the high electric bills at the PAC.  President Guffey added that that the Plans and Specs by the architect (Pro-Cad) had been approved by the LENMO Committee with the intent that this be an energy efficient building.  The architect did not inspect the building during or after the construction.  The Anthony Group had presumably put the project out to bid to those plans and specifications.  He assured everyone that the Plans and the LENMO II agreement would be entirely adhered to.  The Board will have an independent inspector come in if they feel it is necessary.  

Marina:  A brief discussion of the gas pumps ensued, including discussion of the RV dump station, and drainage issues which the Brazos River Authority has agreed to allow work to begin on in April.  A swap meet is also being planned.

House:  Chairman Sally Baker said she had very little major to report, but had committees to do the lobby and halls, and the board and card rooms.  The committee is targeting to do everything on the first floor except the Brazos Room.  No hard figures were currently ready.  The Teen Room and Lockers areas were also being looked at for tile, with a non-slip finish being important.  Michael also reported that the barstools in the 19th hole had been replaced as some were not holding up.

Safety and Security:  No appeals this month and no problems at this time.

Mitch Tyra then reviewed the Chapter 5 rules and regulations changes and recommended approval by the board.  The summary of the changes focused on access issues and the entry tag system.  Section 5.1.4 was being requested to change working hours to be 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. year round.  Sections 5.2.9, 5.2.10 and 5.2.11 we being requested to read that vehicles must be parked on an “improved surface, grass not included”.  With regard to section 5.1(e), Guest Access as it relates to the Commercial Center, the question was asked if these businesses could call in guests and whether or not the policy was being followed.  Mr. Guffey interjected that not one business was calling in guests except the Medical Center, and the reciprocal agreement with the DCBE members.  The Anthony Group was being asked to incorporate the Access Policy into any new lease agreements.

Golf Cart registration, right of way, and after hour operations was discussed.  It was noted that all golf carts were to follow all state rules when operated on a roadway, and that golf carts had no right of way within Pecan.  After hours operation (after dark), all golf carts were required to have lights on the front and rear of the cart.  The new registration program for golf carts was to begin shortly.  The Pro Shop will be applying the stickers, which will be supplied to members at no charge.

Sports and Recreation:  Chairman Jane Honea talked about the Archery Range being open from 6 to 9 on Wednesdays for beginners.  The PAC center had roughly 650 people use the facility during the spring break week.  Men’s senior league was in full swing.  The Easter Egg hunt will be coming up on the Saturday before Easter at the PAC.  Mention was made that Kathy Yoder would be leaving.  April 28 will be Family Park Day.  Keith Casterlin mentioned that Family Movie Night on Sunday would continue.

Infrastructure:  Chairman Don Cotton said that there was nothing for Board action.  At last months workshop he had reported that the paver agreement had fallen through because the engineer had not approved the product.  A meeting was being scheduled with the paver, JRJ, to select and approve a sealer for the roadways.  The street signage project, a part of the overall road project, was to begin around 4/1 and we can expect 3 to 4 months for completion of this project, with major roadways being done first.  A clarification of the 35% figure of air voids in streets in question was raised by Mr. Lowrey.  Don Cotton clarified that it was not 35% of the streets that had failed with regard to air voids, but that 35% of the tested sections contained failures.  The asphalt content was a second issue.  Asphalt content must be tested at the plant.  The low asphalt content areas were being replaced by JRJ.  Monty Lewis also asked about the shoulders being completed.  Until the sealer project is completed, the shoulders and stripping projects could not proceed.

Grounds:  Chairman Larry Wilkins commented that due to the landscaping costs for installation and maintenance the Green Thumb Garden Club had agreed, along with the grounds committee, to maintain all of the Front Entry, Security Gates, and Front Circle.  The committee is out of money, and trying to obtain donations.  They are currently waiting for the sprinkler system to be installed in order to complete the Front Circle project.  Carol Cotton interjected that the remaining funds from the Memorial project would be turned over to Grounds for use on the esplanade.

Golf:  Chairman Don Fairweather reported that MGA had committed $720 to buy a tarp for the new chipping green.  The cart path concreting was ongoing.  Irrigation work was also ongoing.  The over seeding program was suspended and had saved some money by not doing this.  Don said the affect on the ability to use the course had not been affected by this.

Entertainment:  Chairperson Carol Cotton had nothing for the Board.

Airport:  Vice Chairman Sid Tucker reported that drainage concerns were being addressed with Mitch Tyra, sealing the runway was also discussed.  The need to change the radio frequency was mentioned. EAA is sponsoring a fly-in on May 19th.  Mr. Guffey stated that the event had been approved.

Capital Report:  Bob Osterling presented the financial report.  [See the Finance Committee report above] 

General Managers Report:  Michael Bartholomew reported that David Jeffries had started to replace Jason Barbaree as Communications Manager.  Jason will still be working part time during this transition.  Jessica Valdez was promoted to Service Director to assist Gayden Hays in hiring and training new staff.

Long Range Planning:  Not represented at this Workshop meeting. 


Long Range Planning Committee (03-22-07)

The LRP committee met, chaired by Ron Hamel. Don Cotton (Infrastructure Chairman), Don Crocker (Finance Committee Chairman), Ron Keeney (LENMO Chairman & PPOA Vice President) and John Shawen (Immediate Past PPOA President and incoming LRP Chairman) were in attendance for the LRP Committee. Sally Baker (House Committee Chairperson) and Bob Osterling (PPOA Controller) were in attendance, along with several guest observers.

Ron Keeney reported that the Pecan Activity Center (PAC) electric bills have been very high recently, and that the matter is now under investigation. LENMO will be meeting with the mechanical contractor to review the plans, specifications, Heating & Air Conditioning system, etc. Pecan's engineers are looking into the PAC construction. Eventually LENMO may get with the builder, the Anthonys.

Ron said there is no LENMO update on the purchase of the Nutcracker golf course.

Don Crocker reported that he is looking at the additional Golf issue, and trying to determine what it would cost for PPOA to run the Nutcracker. No numbers are available yet, and PPOA will also need to figure out how we would get the Nutcracker, according to Mr. Crocker.

Mr. Crocker went on to report on his work regarding Pecan governance models. He is just getting started, and emphasized that he is not rushing, but wants to come up with ideas that will have popular support.  Don has visited with Dick Pruitt, the Mayor of DeCordova Bend, and feels incorporation has worked for DCBE, it might or might not work for Pecan. DCBE still has their HOA board, since they do not fund the operation from taxes as that would require their gates to come down. DCBE incorporated to avoid annexation. Don emphasized incorporation won't address Clubhouse expenditures, but might be something we would want to be prepared for in the event of annexation. It was pointed out that annexation is a long drawn out process, and PPOA would have advance notice.

Mr. Crocker pointed out his opinion that governance is one of the biggest problems Pecan has. He threw out the possibility that Pecan might want to some day be set up by precincts to elect board members. In closing, he stressed the work is all of an exploratory nature at this point.

Ron Hamel did mention that he now has detailed information on The Woodlands, an association of about 40,000 members spread over three counties. They have experienced the same growing pains PPOA is now going through, and may serve as a path to look at, He pointed out, however, that their documents are extremely complex. The Villages in Florida had been considered, but their governance model would not be legal under Texas law, and as such will not be considered further.

Don Cotton reported on the Infrastructure committee's ten year road plan now being developed, that will forecast all streets for maintenance needs as a planning and scheduling tool. He expects numbers by May, and will use the LRP Committee as the conduit to the PPOA Board. Regarding the Third Entrance to Pecan and Highway 167 Expansion subcommittees, they are not up and running yet and there is no report at this time.

Sally Baker was invited to the meeting to report on House Committee plans. She indicated they are now planning the Lobby renovation, and would like to finish renovating all of the first floor except the Brazos Room this year. Because of a common ceiling, this will also mean the upstairs Library will be included. Plans are to block off one side of the first floor and do the hall, restrooms, Card Room and Board Room. Then block off the other side and do the rest of the first floor. 

Sally said for the Lobby her personal strong desire was to remove the tile now in place, and go with 5" wood flooring like Granbury City Hall. She has visited with Mayor David Southern, and their flooring is mesquite wood. While this is her personal desire, she said it is more likely they will go with floor rugs. Seating areas and possibly columns on both sides of the fireplace mirror are being considered. The halls, stairway and Library will use excess carpet already purchased and now on hand. The existing chandelier will stay. Wrought iron railings have been suggested for the stairway. All the oriental theme decorations will be removed. Bids should be available by the next meeting.

Sally said plans are underway for the Teen Room, Locker Room and downstairs hall. Non slip tile will be used throughout. Painting, water fountain replacement and a new ceiling will be included. It was suggested she consider using the same paint contractor to do the downstairs that will already be onsite for the exterior painting. She was advised by some committee members to consider child safety aspects in the project. The pool opens May 23rd.

Long term House plans are to renovate the upstairs rooms, all of which now have new mattresses, but need painting and updating. Final steps in the plan will be for the Brazos Room. Sally expressed her personal opinion that the corner area of the Brazos Room now used for liquor storage should be torn out, and replaced with a new bar. The existing bar would then be removed. She would also like to see the outside porch enclosed. These she stressed were her ideas as Committee Chair. She added that her committee does not get into any plumbing or electrical issues.

Bob Osterling reported that PPOA now has a 20 year Estimated Replacement Schedule Plan for Capital Assets. Without any new infrastructure being added, including inflation and anticipated asset replacement, PPOA is now projecting a $13 million Reserve Account balance in 20 years. In 20 years, his forecast assumes 3700 PPOA dues paying members, which is a conservative estimate. PPOA has experienced recent growth of 80 new net members per year, but the plan starts at about 36 to be conservative. The plan will project when an asset will be at maximum capacity. For example, the existing Golf Course is now overloaded, according to Bob.

Don Cotton asked if the addition of a 5th Tennis Court was included. He mentioned that apparently the Tennis Association is trying to privately raise about $60,000 to add a 5th court, and Don feels this should be part of PPOA capital plans. Bob said no new infrastructure has been included at this time.

Bob reviewed a second plan, the Five Year Operating Forecast, again which includes conservative growth, no capital additions and inflation at about 4%. Cash flow for full year 2007 is expected to be $125,000, but the plan shows PPOA will be at break even levels in three years. 

In summary, Bob said these two models, capital and operating expense, will be important tools for the LRP. He will bring the models to the next meeting, and the committee can run different assumptions through to study impacts.

Ron notified everyone that the next meeting is scheduled for Thursday April 26th. Incoming Chairman John Shawen briefly commented that his initial efforts would be to set up timetables for completion of the various pieces that go into the plan, with the goal of having a full presentation to the PPOA membership several months out. 

Guests were asked for comments. 

Robo Robinius asked a series of questions. First if the four main projects, New Golf Course, Governance, Third Pecan Entrance and Highway 167 expansion, had been prioritized as part of the planning process. Ron Hamel answered that prioritization has not been done yet. 

Robo then asked Sally Baker how many bids she had for the downstairs tile project. She answered that there was only one bid. Robo then asked how she knew it was a good bid, and Sally responded that the company does good work. Robo suggested that she visit with the contractor doing the pool resurfacing to get a bid, since it involved a no slip surface, to at least make one bid comparison. 

The LRP meeting adjourned.
That wraps up this update. As you can see a lot is going on at Pecan Plantation. We hope that more of you will attend meetings and sign up for PPOA committees. The sign up sheets are at the Front Desk. Finally, we appreciate all the new subscriptions that have poured in, and all of your efforts to help us "spread the word" by forwarding these updates to your friends and neighbors. It is our sincere hope that this information is helpful to you. Our strong desire is that the rank and file PPOA member can be fully and accurately informed as to what is going on at Pecan Plantation!


Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
John Gehring
Mike "Robo" Robinius
Ray Stallings
Dan White
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